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FACULTY MEETING SET THURSDAY PRESIDENT JAMES 
CALLED A MEETING OF ALL FACULTY FOR THURSDAY 
CARDINAL ROOM OF AYRES CAFETERIA. THE MEETING 
REGULAR AAUP SESSION AT 12:15 P.M. ATTENDANCE 
CLASSES PREVENT FACULTY MEMBERS FROM ATTENDING. 

I. SPAINHOWER HAS 
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IS MANDATORY UNLESS 

WELCOME ABOARD PARTY SCHEDULED All members of the Lindenwood 
community are invifed to a reception for new faculty and staff 
members, October 16 at 4:30 p.m. in the Goodall Parlor of the MAB. 
Help to throw out the welcome mat for new staffers at Lindenwood. If 
yo0 can attend, call the CAP Center at extension 237 to confirm your 
reservation. 

FOREIGN AFFAIRS INTERNSHIPS - The U.S. Dept. of State is sponsoring , a 
limited number of internships in the field of foreign affairs. 
Positions are available in the summer (May through September) and 
during the regular school year. Although most internships are 
available in the metro Washington, DC, area, there are several 
openings open abroad. Interested students must have complted all 
sophomore credits (60 semester hours) before the starting date. 
Application deadline for the program is November 1. For further 
details and application procedures, contact Randi Kapp at the CAP 
Center, extension 237. 

EDUCATION CLUB MEETING - Jean Bauer, a representative of the Missouri 
State Teachers Association, will discuss current educational 
legislative issues at the October 14 luncheon meeting of the Education 
Club. She is scheduled to speak at 12:30 p.m. following a noon 
luncheon in the Cardinal Room of Ayres Cafeteria. Attendance prizes 
will be given, and yearbook photos will be taken. All students, 
faculty and staff are invited to attend. 

CLARINET RECITAL OCTOBER 27 - The music of Leonard Bernstein, Johann 
Vanhal, Ralph Vaughn Williams and Johannes Brahms will be featured at 
a clarinet recital October 27, beginning at 4 p.m. in Sibley Chapel. 
Open to all without charge, the recital will feature John Panhorst, a 
teacher of instrumental music in the Parkway School District, on 
clarinet, accompanied on piano by Ansley Fleming, an adjunct professor 
at Lindenwood and an instructor for CASA. The recital is sponsored by 
the college's Lectures and Concerts Committee. 
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NEW LIB.Y ACQUISITIONS - New government documents recently .uired 
at Butler Memorial Library include MOZAMBIQUE: A COUNTRY STUDY; 
UNDERSTANDING U.S. FOREIGN TRADE DATA; PRIMARY PREVENTION IN MENTAL 
HEALTH: AN ANNOTATED BIBLIOGRAPHY and THE ADMINISTRATION'S 1985 TAX 

DO 
SOMETHING 

ABOUT IT. 
OThe United Way 

EDUCATION ENROLLMENT INCREASE Lindenwood's 9raduate program in 
education has shown nearly a 50¾ increase in enrollment this semester 
as compared to last fall's. Currently, there are 105 students in the 
master's program, with 78 taking classes this semester, reports Gene 
M. Henderson, Ed.D., department chairman and director of graduate 
programs. A breakdown of graduate students shows most are from St. 
Charles County schools as well as districts in Franklin, Jefferson, 
Lincoln, St. Louis and Warren counties. Henderson attributed the 
increases in graduate enrollment to Lindenwood's scholarship 
assistance and tuition reduction progrms for teachers and to the 
college's recent accreditation by the National Council for the 
Accreditation of Teacher Education for its graduate programs as well 
as its undergraduate degrees. 

COEDS SOUGHT FOR NATIONAL CONTEST - Lindenwood coeds are invited to 
participate in the 1986 Top Ten College Women Competition, a national 
contest sponsored by GLAMOUR Magazine to select 10 outstanding female 
students at college and university campuses. A panel of magazine 
editors will select the winners on the basis of their records of 
academic achievement and their participation in extracurricular 
activities either on campus or in the community. 

The top 10 coeds will be featured in the August, 1986, issue of 
GLAMOUR. In addition to media exposure, they will receive an 
all-expenses-paid trip to New York City next year to participate in 
meetings with professionals in their areas of interest or education. 

This is the fourth year that the college has participated in the 
national competition with the submissions of outstanding Lindenwood 
female students. For further information on the contest, contact the 
Public Relations Office, 6 Roemer, or call extension 383. 



- . ' • YOUNG A1'!fLT FELLOWSHIP PROGRAM St. Charles Presbyterian Church 
invites all interested Lindenwood students to participate in its Young 
Adult Fellowship Program. Upcoming events include a hayride on October 
12, a Halloween party October 19 and a Nostalgic Game Night on 
November 16. Interested? Then, give the Rev. George Wilcox a call in 
the CAP Center for more information. 

RESERVATIONS NEEDED BY TOMORROW - Faculty and staff members planning 
to attend the Alumni Reunion Picnic October 18 at 6 p.m. on campus 
should confirm their reservations by Wednesday. Call Esther Fennin~ ~~ 
extension 317 if you ✓ re going attend. The picnic will include musical 
entertainment and a hayride following dinner. Through the generosity 
of the LSG, there is no charge for faculty and staff members; spouses 
and guests can obtain tickets for $9.50 each by contacting Fenning. 

LINDENWOOD TO TAKE PART IN COLLEGE FAIR - Lindenwood will be among 
area institutions participating in the St. Louis College Fair, October 
13-14 at St. Louis Community College at Forest Park. Sponsored by the 
National Association of College Admissions Counselors in cooperation 
with the state chapter, the event will be held in the Education Bldg., 
5600 Oakland Ave., from 1-5 p.m. Sunday and from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. 
Monday. More than 175 colleges and universities will be represented to 
provide admissions, curriculum and financial aid information. 
Admissions Counselors Paul Boschert, Barry Freese, Rebecca Stauffer, 
Susan Thomas and Bill Wright will be in attendance ~o provide 
information about educational opportunities at Lindenwood. 

CAP CENTER JOB OPENING - The CAP Center has an immediate openign for a 
full- time, 12-month position as Coordinator of Work Programs, 
Internships and Placement. Responsibilities include working closely 
with faculty, administrators, alumni and area employers; organizing 
career panels, presentations and recruiting events; and facilitating 
career preparatory workshops. The position also requires maintaining a 
part-time jobs listing and coordinating student placement within on 
and off-campus positions, plus arranging internships. If you are 
interested in applying, or if you like to recommend someone, contact 
Joann Massmann at the CAP Center, extension 237, no later than October 
14. 

FOR WORK/SERVICE, WORK/STUDY QUESTIONS Until further notice, 
students having questions about work/service and work/study programs 
should contact Larry Sackman, director of financial aid. This includes 
turning in all student time sheets to his office on 
regularly-scheduled dates. Students interested in part-time positions 
should contact the CAP Center jobs will no longer be displayed 
around campus and will be posted only on the CAP Center ✓ s two bulletin 
boards. Also, if you/re interested in miscellaneous jobs such as 
babysitting, typing, yard work, etc., contact the "On-Call" Job Pool 
Registration Card in the CAP Center. 

SPECIAL LUNCH PROGRAM - Kerry Haynie, an intern for the Presbyterian 
Church Volunteer in Mission Program, will speak aboYt nationwide 
volunteer mission opportunities designed especially for college 
students. The presentation, open to all, will be at noon October 18 in 
the Sunshine Room of Ayres. Bring your lunch tray and discover some 
adventuresome alternatives for your next summer vacation! 
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TECHNICIANS OF THE SACRED 

THAT DADA STRAIN 

& other books 

"a swinging orgy of 
Martin Buber, Marcel Duchamps, 
Gertrude Stein, & Sitting Bull. 
No one writing today has dug 
deeper into the roots of poetry." 

--Kenneth Rexroth 
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Meet JEROME ROTHENBERG 
Ayres Cafeteria 

5:30-6:30 
Tuesday, Oct. 15 


